DISTRICT 3 NEWSLETTER
September 2021

     Hello District 3 Units.  Where did our summer go?  It seems like school just got out and now the kids are back in school.  Next thing you know we’ll see the leaves start falling.  My summer has been very busy.  How was yours?
     I have a lot of information to share with you this month.

Reminders 
     Remember to send in your changes of officers to Department if you’ve had your election of officers.
     We are having a scavenger hunt starting on Labor Day and running until Columbus Day.  Information is attached.  This is to raise funds for a new Department building.
     Per capita dues are due by October 1st.  I have attached the dues information.
     We will need a new District Vice President in March so if you have someone in mind let Beverly Neel know.
     If I didn’t inform you at District Convention in March my President’s Project for the last year and this year was a raised garden bunk for the Veterans Home in Norfolk to be used for the people in wheelchairs.  It is in use already and I have attached a picture of it.  If you haven’t donated to my project yet, please remember that you need to send in for two years since I combined my project into two years.  Send your donations to Adeline Hanel and indicate that it is for my Presidents Project.
     
Membership
     Our goals are different this year.  I have attached the information in a picture.  If you are having problems with membership and need help with keeping your units together, please don’t hesitate to contact Beverly Neel at bbneel1912@gmail.com or 402-369-0152.  We need to keep our units going if we can.

     We had a great time at the workshop and homecoming for our Department Commander Dan Benes our Department Sons of the American Legion Commander Chris Casey and our Department President Barbie Meyer on August 14th in Valparaiso.

     Until next month have a safe and healthy month.
   
                                                                                        Vicky Gullicksen
                                                                                        District 3 President

District President 		District Vice President		District Secretary/Treasurer
Vicky Gullicksen                  	Beverly Neel			Adeline Hanel
PO Box 40			57576 847 Rd.			706 E. Sherman St.
Coleridge, NE  68727		Wayne, NE  68787		West Point, NE  68788
gullicksenv@nntc.net 	    	bbneel1912@gmail.com	kahanel@msn.com
402-640-5545			402-369-0152			402-380-1528
